

COLORADO

Spring 2019

EN GIY GAR

Hi Everyone!

I hope everyone is ready, because ready or not, spring has sprung, and it's time to start planting and enjoying the warmer weather. Now don't forget about all the fun stuff for everyone to

enjoy this summer, like our Easter Egg Hunt, Movies in the Park, and more. There's something for everyone. So join your neighbors and have a great time! Also. don't forget about all the grants we have available



to help you help us make Garden City green.



Thank you, Your friend and Mayor, Fil Archuleta

essage from the ayor



SATURDAY APRIL 13 10 - NOON

More details inside!

Town of Garden City

SPRING CLEAN-UP DAYS

MAY 3 - 5

Time to get homes and yards cleaned up so you can enjoy the beautiful weather. Dumpsters will be at four locations around town:

- 27th Street Rd across from Town Hall
- 7th Avenue, next to the Garden City Park
- 6th Avenue & 26th St. at Knights of Columbus
- 9th Ave. & 27th St. at the LivWell parking lot

This is a free service to residents and businesses in Garden City.

Please be sure to get all of your garbage into the dumpsters and keep the area clean.

Items that are *not allowed* in the dumpsters include toxic chemicals, paint, oil, appliances containing freon (refrigerators, freezers, air conditioners, etc), and batteries. Call the Town Hall at 970-351-0041 for more information on Weld County's Hazardous Materials collection site.



GARDEN CITY POLICE DEPARTMENT

Greetings from the Garden City Police Department. Now is that time of year where we start seeing opportunities for folks to go on a walk-about in our bustling, little town. We hope you'll take advantage of the new 8th Avenue crosswalks at 26th and 27th Street. Please keep the following in mind when using the crosswalks:

- 1. Only press the button when you are ready to cross. Drivers might start ignoring the lights otherwise.
- 2. Drivers can be distracted. Take the time to look and be sure traffic is aware you are crossing.
- 3. If for some reason a vehicle does not stop while you are crossing, the Garden City Police Department can field complaints through dispatch at 970-350-9600 Ext 4. It is helpful if you can let us know the type of vehicle, license plate number, and a description of the driver.

Have a great summer and stay safe out there!

Our officers at the Garden City Police Department do amazing work day in and day out, and it is always nice to hear from folks about their efforts. To highlight this, Ofc. W. Johnson was recently recognized by the VFW Pioneer Post 2121 and Auxiliary in Garden City for his outstanding commitment to



our community. His efforts to be a strong advocate for our town and to provide safety and security to the Town of Garden City is a task he and his fellow officers take seriously every day. Good job Ofc. Johnson and keep up the good work.



EASTER ECC HUNT

April 13 from 10 - Noon Fun for all ages! Separate hunts for little ones and the older Find the golden egg and win a special prize. The Easter Bunn

Fun for all ages! Separate hunts for little ones and the older kids. Find the golden egg and win a special prize. The Easter Bunny will be present for pictures, and adults will have the chance to win a door prize. This fun family event will be taking place at the Town Hall.

2

0

Please let us know if you plan on joining us: 970-351-0041 or judy@townofgardencity.com.



National Night Out

August 6 5:00 p.m. at the Town Hall

Bootleggin' Days

August 23: 5 - 8 August 24: 12 - 8



Changes at the Town Hall Changes Cheryl Campbell to Retire

After 11 years of dedicated service to the Town of Garden City, Town Administrator Cheryl Campbell is retiring on June 30, 2019. Cheryl has been a driving force behind every project, improvement, and event that has happened during her time with the Town, and she will forever be grateful for the leadership and support from the Board of Trustees.

Cheryl started in 2008 as the only employee, and there are now seven including the Police Department, which is one of Cheryl's considerable achievements. The 8th Avenue Revitilization project was Cheryl's biggest accomplishment, which she says would not have been possible without the support and hard work of her staff.

Leaving the Town is a bittersweet decision for Cheryl. She has given her heart and soul to Garden City and feels the Town has given her the best years of her life. She is sad to leave Garden City, the residents, business owners, and staff who have become so important to her. Cheryl and her

husband George have purchased their retirement home in Florida, and they're very excited about living and playing in the Sunshine State.

Please join us on June 28 between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. for an Open House celebration of Cheryl's epic tenure with the Town of Garden City.



Meet Judy Baudour. She is the new Deputy Clerk and Court Clerk for the Town of Garden City. She dazzles us with her organizational skills. She's not catching on fast with all of the duties of a Municipal and Court Clerk, but she's been a huge help working out new procedures for Police Department as well. When you come in for your dog license, a building permit or just to say, "Hi," Judy will be there to welcome you.



Have you noticed the bold new addition at the Town Hall? Instead of being tucked away at the side of the building, we are now proudly flying our American and Colorado flags on sturdy new flagpoles in front. We are happy that the skilled craftsmen at Naranjo Civil Constructors were available to install the poles.

- Town Hall Phone: 970-351-0041 Police Dispatch Phone: 970-350-9600 X4
- Hours: 9 4 Mon-Wed, 9 6 Thu, 9 12 Fri. Closed 12 1 for lunch Mon Thu.

• Website: townofgardencity.com